
Honorable Council 

City of Newark, Ohio 

August 28, 2012 

 

The Capital Improvements Committee met in Council Chambers on August 

27, 2012 following the Economic Development Committee meeting. These 

members were present: 

 

Duke Frost, Chair   Jeff Rath 

Ed Houdeshell    Shirley Stare 

Rhonda Loomis 
 

 

 

 

1. Resolution No. 12-68 appropriating monies for current expenses of 
the municipal corporation was considered. 

 

Director Rhodes- He stated that he is requesting $4,000.00 for 

building and grounds maintenance. Specifically for the HVAC and 

fire alarm system. 

Mr. Houdeshell- asked Mr. Rhodes if the fire alarms were heat or 

smoke sensitive 

Mr. Rhodes- stated that the wind blows and a door opens and the 

alarm goes off. 

Mr. Frost- inquired whether this needed the emergency clause  

Mr. Rhodes- asked for it to be an emergency due to safety issues. 

 

Motion to send to council by Mr. Rath, second by Mr. Houdeshell 

Motion passed by a 5-0 vote.  

 

   

 

 

     Duke Frost, Chair 

  

 

 
  

 


